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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:
DD Community

FROM:
Kathryn Haller, Deputy Director, Legal and Oversight




Kelly Miller, Assistant Deputy Director, Office of Provider Standards and Review

RE:
Quality Assurance

DATE:
August 14, 2012
We are writing to tell you about some plans to enhance the quality of services offered to individuals with developmental disabilities and their families.

The Department of Developmental Disabilities convened a group of stakeholders to evaluate the existing Supported Living Quality Assurance rule (5123:2-12-01) and to recommend if it should be retained or replaced with something else.  We have spent considerable time reviewing the numerous mechanisms that have been implemented since 1990 to assure quality.
It was concluded that the Supported Living Quality Assurance rule (5123:2-12-01) should be rescinded and replaced with other initiatives, including:

· Establishing clear expectations for boards and providers to support advocacy and self-advocacy.
· Further redesigning accreditation and compliance reviews to:
· support advocacy efforts and self-advocacy;
· add questions related to hallmarks of good service as identified by self-advocates; and
· include self-advocates to further refine the survey process.
· Clarifying and reinforcing the expectations of service and support administration for continuous monitoring.
· Publishing a rule regarding quality outcomes within existing review processes.
· Encouraging boards to redeploy existing resources in the current QA work to provider development, provider compliance, SSA monitoring and support for the Transitions Waiver.
· Encouraging other voluntary efforts of providers, boards and advocates to evaluate outcomes and recognize, reward and publicize accomplishments.

In the near future, you will be seeing actions to implement these initiatives.  We believe these initiatives taken together will lead to improved services for individuals as well as a better system for reviewing the delivery of those services.
Therefore, the current QA rule will be rescinded.  Once the rescission is effective, approximately November 1, 2012, Boards/COGS will no longer be required or permitted to conduct these QA reviews.  In the interim period, DODD will no longer be issuing citations during accreditation reviews related to the performance of quality assurance reviews.
